Monroe County Board of Elections

MINUTES

January 8, 2024

Attendance: Board Members: Sam Bennett, Mary Chambliss, Rosalyn Harbuck, and Jimmy Zellner. Linda Davis was excused due to illness.

Staff: Kaye Warren

Meeting was called to order and opened with prayer.

Harbuck welcomed the members of the Board to the first meeting of 2024 and reminded them that 2024 was going to be a very busy year for elections. A list of the dates for 2024 Elections and accompanying activities had been prepared for the Board.

The minutes of the December meeting were not available for review and will need to be approved at the next meeting.

The Expenditure Analysis was presented. There had been no activity for the new year.

Warren introduced Sharon Juhan from Wilkerson County who had asked to meet with the Board. Ms. Juhan explained that she had asked to visit the meeting just to observe in order to learn more about the proceedings. She said that she is visiting several other Boards in the area. She stated that there is a possibility that she and her family might move to Monroe County and that she wanted to learn as much as possible about the county.

Warren presented Sample Ballots for the upcoming Democratic and Republican Presidential Preference Primaries to be held on March 12. A Special Election for Monroe County will be held in conjunction to allow the voters to consider extension of the current TSPLOST (Transportation Special Purpose Local Option Sales and Use Tax). Copies attached.

She told the members that there is thought by several different entities of the possible consolidation of precincts and/or polling locations. Any such action will require Board approval.

Next Board Meeting is scheduled for February 12 at 4pm.

There being no additional business the meeting was adjourned